

COUNTY OF WELLINGTON NOTICE SPECIAL MEETING OF COUNCIL



Official Plan Review

The County is reviewing the maps and policies in the current Official Plan and will do a series of amendments to make sure that it is up to date. The Plan Well project includes a Municipal Comprehensive Review and a 5-year review. County staff have identified some of the key areas that will be reviewed, including but not limited to:

- Agricultural and Natural Heritage System Mapping and Policies
- Climate Change
- Complete and Healthy Communities
- Growth Management
- Housing
- Transportation
- Water

Members of the public are invited to join County Council and staff for a meeting on:

Tuesday, June 29th, 2021 at 10:00 a.m.

to learn more about the Official Plan review process and share your thoughts about the types of changes to the Official Plan that may be needed. Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, this meeting will be held virtually via the Zoom platform.

How to Participate

Register to Speak and/or View the Meeting

Members of the public who wish to speak at the meeting and/or view the meeting online are required to register with the Clerks Department before 4:00 pm on June 28 by contacting:

Nicole Cardow, Deputy Clerk at <u>nicoleca@wellington.ca</u> or **519.837.2600** x **2524** Instructions will be provided upon registration.

Call to Listen to the Meeting

Members of the public who do not wish to speak at the meeting but would like to listen by phone can call **1-855-703-8985** and input the following meeting information:

Webinar ID: 941 7552 6687

Passcode: 805820

Provide Written Comments

If you are unable to attend the meeting and would like to provide written comments please send them to:

Sarah Wilhelm, Manager of Policy Planning at <u>planwell@wellington.ca</u> or by regular mail at 74 Woolwich St. Guelph, ON N1H 3T9.

Additional Information about the Official Plan review project and upcoming meeting is available at www.wellington.ca/planwell. If you wish to receive notification of future public consultation events and other matters related to the Official Plan Review, please send an e-mail to planwell@wellington.ca requesting to be added to the project mailing list.

Dated at the City of Guelph this 6th day of May, 2021

Donna Bryce, Clerk County of Wellington